
 

Cold Ashby Parish Assembly: 17th May 2023 
The annual Cold Ashby Parish Assembly took place on May 17th  

at 19:30 in the Pavilion 
 

 

 
 

1. The chair was taken by Steve Roper (Chairman of Cold Ashby Parish Council) 

 
2. Apologies for absence. None received. 

 
3. Minutes of the 2022 assembly were agreed as a true record.  

 
4. Welcome and introduction – the chairman explained the purpose and nature of the meeting. 
 
5. Village Hall – an update highlighted the Village Hall is being very well utilised and is well supported 

by a core group. There are some events ran by others and the committee are trying to appeal to 
others. Funding is required for electrical work. The Village Hall operates whilst the public house is 
closed and is not competing with CAPFA/Pavilion.  

 
6. Cold Ashby Playing Field Association – Projects: Light and Water to the playing field, refurbished 

renovated toilets project, renovation/replacement of the playing surface for the MUGA.  
 

Playing field activities  
 Host football teams from Crick & Abington Phoenix Cricket team   
 MUGA available for use by tennis players 
 Annual Bonfire/Fireworks 
 Available for fun days/sports event support  
 
Sports Pavilion Activities  
 Cold Ashby Pool Team 
 Social/Film evenings 
 Weekly Yoga class 
 Childrens’ school holiday club 
 Bar open/Socials in the summer.  
 

7. Traffic issues – updates regarding traffic have been widely documented as part of the regular 

parish council meetings.  

 
8. Any other matters of general interest. The daffodils near the church have been mowed early. The 

Bus stop is damaged and is on the agenda for the Parish Council meeting in June.  
 
 
 
Natalie Heath  

 
CAPC Clerk 29th May 2023  

 

Minutes 


